Vince Jackson

From: Arthur J. Oken <okenaj1934@gmail.com>

Sent: Friday, February 28, 2020 1:33 PM

To: Vince Jackson

Subject: Planning and Zoning Commission and Board of Adjustment #1

[CAUTION: External Email]

Dear Vince - this is in follow up of our telephone conversation of this morning.

As I mentioned, as of yesterday (27 February 2020) my residence location and address have changed. I have sold my house at 7490 Blakeley Oaks Drive South, Spanish Fort, AL 36527-9027 (in Baldwin County) and now reside in Westminster Village (500 Spanish Fort Boulevard, #8, Spanish Fort, AL 36527) located within the city of Spanish Fort. I believe that this renders me no longer eligible to serve either (or both) as a member (and vice-chairman) of the County Planning and Zoning Commission and as a member (and chairman) of the Baldwin County District-1 Board of Adjustment.

Accordingly, with the deepest regret, I hereby submit my resignation from both of those bodies. I have very much enjoyed the opportunity to serve Baldwin County over the years as a public official in these capacities and very much appreciate having had the opportunity and experience of working together with the other Planning and Zoning Commissioners and members of the District-1 Board of Adjustment. I will, of course, also very much miss working with the always exceptional members of the Baldwin County Planning and Zoning Department staff - an inspirational group of the finest public servants anyone could ever hope to meet.

Thank you particularly for your unwavering example of leadership, high competence and commitment to public service. Please accept my wishes for your continuing success.

Most appreciatively, Arthur J. Oken